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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

February 16, 2011
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The February 16, 2011 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair 

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

STAFF

Kathie Benson, Asst Secretary

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, LTL Consultants

ANNOUNCEMENTS  None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
Mr. Yanos announced the consolidated annual performance & evaluation report for 2010 from the Berks County Community Development Office is available for review in the library.
MINUTES  

Paul Weller moved, seconded by Kim McGrath to approve the minutes of February 2, 2011. Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Kim McGrath, seconded by Paul Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$  91,708.39  General Fund (1)





$    5,286.31  Fire Fund (4)


$  27,298.64  Sewer Fund (8)
$       302.40  Sewer EDU Fund(9)
$  23,137.46  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$147,733.20  Total  

Mr. Yanos called for any questions for the Treasurer’s and Tax Collectors reports. There were none.
REPORTS
Fire Company Reports – Mr. Yanos asked if any board members had any questions for Amity Township and Monarch Fire Companies from their respective reports. There were no questions. Mike Zomolsky reported he has written a letter offering performance evaluations of two separate incidents with Southern Berks Ambulance personnel. Both Fire Companies have concerns about their operations. Kim McGrath volunteered to get the name and contact information to whom is now in charge. An invitation will be extended to meet with Amity Township and both Fire Companies to discuss concerns. Mike Zomolsky and Robert Klein discussed the new radio system. They were told the cost is estimated at $100,000 to $200,000 per Fire Company. Mr. Yanos said the Township will be willing to aid the fire companies in applying for grant monies. The township has the same issues equipping the police department. 
Planning Commission – Mr. Kutz presented a driveway relocation plan. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the plan. Motion carried 4-0. Mr. Boyer reviewed waiver requests for Villa at Morlatton IV. Mr. Yanos moved seconded by Mr. Weller to approve waivers to Section 510(b), Section 510(i)(2), Section 512(a)(5), Section 512 (d), Section 512(d)(2), Section 517(d)(2)(v). Motion carried 4-0. Mr. Armquist reported a meeting has been scheduled for next Wednesday re: Leaf Creek Farm –Planned Residential Plan to review and discuss possible dates to begin the Conditional Use Hearings.  The board does not be oppose the hearings beginning at 6:00PM with a 2 or 3 hour minimum on nights prior to their regular meetings. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Saldo Changes-Lighting Ordinance Mr. Weber reviewed the change to the lighting ordinance. This was prepared to require all outdoor pole lights underground wiring be incased in conduit. It is recommended Mr. Loomis visit the Amity Middle School and St Paul’s United Church of Christ parking lots to measure current lumens for reference.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Mr. Weber reported STS has opened and they will be reviewing their request for escrow release for next meeting. The Brutto and Marlowe plans have been recorded.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland reported the Bancorp hearing on February 7 was successful. The judge has ordered depositions within 20 days. If the depositions do not come forth sanctions will be applied. 
NEW BUSINESS

Execelon Limerick Emergency Training- Mr. Jones, Mr. Lyon or Mrs. JoAnne Sowers-Smith will attend this training. 

Street Sweeping- Mr. Weller moved seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize Stanley Sweeper at cost of $89.00 per hour to clean our streets not to exceed a total cost of $7,000.00. Mr. Howell-Clarke will review the street notification signs and ways of improving visibility. Mr. Howell-Clarke asked if the board allow him to investigate options to sell the 81 International Truck and six foot broom and use the funds to replace two worn out salt spreaders with stainless steel equipment. Mr. Yanos advised him to bring a proposal to next meeting.
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.   Mr. Lyon reported to date our 2010/2011 Winter Storm clean ups have cost $67,000. The 2009/2010 season to the same date cost $85,000. Westridge residents adjoining the Monocacy Hill areas to be sprayed for Invasive Plants will be notified by letter. Mr. Lyon reported he and Mr. Loomis will attend the FEMA mapping meeting. Mr. Lyon reported county commission Kevin Barnhardt is looking into getting Second Class Township representation to the RATS committee. Mr. Lyons letter will be distributed to the other commissioners. PA 345 Birdsboro Bridge construction is currently scheduled to begin February 23, 2012. The Manatawny Creek Bridge construction is scheduled to begin in June 2011. The River Bride RR Replacement and redecking is scheduled for letting this year. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize Mr. Lyon send an RFP for bids from a 5 Engineer short list to engineer the Equalization Tank and piping of the headwork’s at the Wastewater Treatment Plant. Motion carried 4-0. Mr. Lyon reported Mr. Sassaman has made several attempts to meet and resolve the sewer pipe replacement issues on Toll Gate Road with Penn Dot. The township will continue their efforts to cooperate to move this project along quickly to reopen the road. Mr. Lyon has been invited by Ron Seaman to attend Senator Folmer’s unfunded mandates committee meeting as a guest and answer questions  Thursday March 3rdat 7;00PM. Attendance was encouraged by the board. Mr. Lyon will prepare as a part of his discussion the mandate to change the emergency radio system to narrow band with no funding and the high cost of radio replacement. Mr. Lyon advised 422 Properties LP has been permitted to stockpile dirt at their site. Mr. Lyon reported Mr. Boland has received a letter from Teamsters Local 429 stating they have withdrawn their grievances.   
Chief of Police Chief Shuebrook reported Officer Smith has cleared an older arson case by good solid police work. Chief Shuebrook thanked Mr. Howell-Clarke and his department for building equipment storage boxes in the SUV’s. Mr. Yanos moved seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize Chief Shuebrooks attendance at Execelon Training. Motion carried 4-0. Mr. Yanos moved seconded by Mr. Weller to authorized Chief Shuebrook and Officer Scherer attendance at Accreditation Training. Cost to be travel expenses. Mr. Weller moved seconded by Mr. Yanos to change the light bar system on 26-1 at a cost of $565.00. Motion carried 4-0.
SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Stepp reported the grant application the township entered into with the Morlatton Village was awarded to other municipalities. Currently they are exploring a signage grant. They would like other strategic locations to inform the public.. 
Mr. Yanos reported he views the roads departments salting several locations in the township almost everyday and wants to be sure those same spots are looked at in the spring for possible regrading. Mr. Howell-Clarke also reported he has contacted Penn Dot to inform them of sites on state roads within the township. Mr. Yanos asked LTL to look at the new building code requiring sprinkler systems in all new homes for possible change. A new home built with on site water would require two pits and a high cost to the new home owner . Mr. Yanos reported Odvar Norheim contacted him to get the names and address of the parcel owners involved within the new PBOI zone. The Economic Development Advisory Committee would like to invite them to a discussionary meeting. Mr. Weller would like more clarification to what they are looking to do. Mr. Lyon expects a representative will attend the next Board of Supervisor’s meeting with a list of areas they suggest to work on. Mr. Yanos advised the Board of Supervisor’s think about what direction they would like to see the Economic Development Advisory Committee to take. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None

ADJOURNMENT& EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mr. Yanos and seconded by Mrs. McGrath and duly passed, the meeting was recessed to executive session at 9:10PM for personnel issues. 

The meeting reconvened at 9:28PM. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve and extend Chief Shuebrook’s contract till February 4, 2015. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. McGrath to adjourn the meeting at 9:30PM. Motion passed 4-0. 







Respectfully submitted,







Kathie Benson







Assistant Secretary
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